The following changes to the 832 for GSA Advantage! become effective on June 9, 2003:

1. P-codes will no longer be accepted. Exclude all p-codes from the PID segment (PID*S*08*GS*p-code)

2. The standard feature code of  “AA” will no longer be accepted. Exclude this code from the PID segment (PID*S*12*GS*AA)

3. The Contract Administration Contact information must also include an email address. Include this information (PER*AC*BobJones*EM*jones@abc.com)

